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CRPTO General Board Meeting 

January 16, 2018 
 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Carly Parkhill, CRPTO EVP.   
 
        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Jennifer Wetzler, President April McCracken, VP Communications 

Nikki Forman, Secretary 
Karla Clay, Co Asst. Treasurer 

Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events Rochelle Gabriel, Past President 

Marnee Medress, Asst. Treasurer  

Andrea Behmer, VP Fundraising  

Starr Crist, Treasurer Special Guests: 

Aimee Nordini, VP, Campus Support Mrs. Slover, Principal 

Jenny Shorr, VP Membership  Ms. Waldron, Assistant Principal 

Kay Rodgers, Volunteer Coordinator Mrs. Fortney, Student Council  
 

Carly Parkhill, EVP 
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Welcome 
Carly Parkhill, EVP, welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
  
 Principal Update: 
  
Middle School: 
Mrs. Slover stated that Middle School parents should be on the look-out for information 
regarding registration this week. Registration will continue through January. 
One change in registration is that students will be inputting their courses.  Another is that next 
year students will be able to change electives at the semester excluding year long course 
electives. 
Sixth Grade Round-Up is Wednesday, January 17, from 6-6:30pm in Mrs. Gerding’s Room. 
Parents will receive information on course registration. Mrs. Slover will also discuss tips for a 
successful transition into Middle School. It is a great time for parents to get any questions they 
have answered. 
Eighth grade students will receive High School registration during their visit to Chaparral on 
Wednesday. Please reach out with any questions or concerns! 
  
Testing: 
AIMS Science testing will be in March. 
AZ Merit testing will be throughout April. There is very little wiggle room for make-ups this year 
so please plan accordingly. Be on the lookout for testing schedules from your child’s teacher. 
Second Grade Gifted testing is February 12-16th. Be on the look-out for information from your 
child’s teacher regarding their testing schedule. 
 
Water Bottle Fill Stations: 
We are so pleased that we received almost twice as many fill stations as we originally asked for. 
We have 2 in the cafeteria, 2 in the office, 1 heading out to the elementary playground, and 1 
in the gym.    
  
Traffic System for Drop-Off and Pick-Up: 
Tuesday was our first official day implementing the new drop-off procedure.  When you are in 
the “Drop-Off Zone” please let your child out while the traffic is stopped even if it is not the 
exact spot you prefer to release your child.  We are trying to keep the traffic flowing and have 
less “stop and go” traffic build-up.  Please view the video at goo.gl/8izcz3. 
  
MTSS-B 
Ms. Waldron gave a very thorough overview of MTSS-B which stands for Multi-Tiered Systems 
of Support for Behavior. The purpose of the team is to reach all students behaviorally to help 
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them meet expectations and support teachers along the way. The goal is to shape the behavior 
that we want. 
 
BIG ANNOUNCEMENT!!! 
Mrs. Slover announced that we will be having an Elementary School “Special Person” dance on 
Friday, March 23rd from 5:30-7:30 for PreK – 5th grade. Children are to bring Mom, Dad, 
Grandmother, Grandfather or any adult they would like to accompany them to the dance. The 
theme is Circus. There will be a DJ, photo booth, food trucks and more! We are so excited for 
this special event for our elementary students! 
  
Movie Night at CRS 
Another exciting event is movie night at CRS. Date is TBA. 
  
APEX Sign-Up Genius 
The Apex Fun-Run is Friday, January 19 from 9:00am-1:30pm. There are still many slots open 
to volunteer on the Sign-Up Genius.  If you are interested in helping please sign up! 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e49a4ae2ea4f94-funrun 
  
Field Day Recruitment 
Field Day is February 27th, 28th, and March 1st. We are looking for a Chair Person to assist this 
event. Please contact Aimee Nordini if you are interested in assisting her! 
  
Open CRPTO Positions 
There are open Committee and Board positions for 2018. Please contact Carly Parkhill if you 
are interested in joining. 
  
NEXT PTO MEETING IS FEBRUARY 21st. PLEASE COME AND BRING A FRIEND! 
   
JANUARY 
  
9-19 – APEX Fun Run 
18 – Geography Bee 1:20pm CRS Auditorium 
24 – Early Release 1:15pm 
  
FEBRUARY 
  
14 – Early Release at 1:15 pm 
19 – President’s Day NO SCHOOL 
21 – CRPTO Meeting 9:00am Room 608 
21 – Middle School Volunteer Meeting 10:00am Room 608 
27 – Early Release 1:15pm (Conferences) 
28 – Early Release 1:15 pm (Conferences) 
27-28 – Field Day 
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Minutes submitted by: 
                        Nikki Forman                   
Nikki Forman, 2017-18 CRPTO Secretary 
 
 
Approved by: 
                        Jennifer Wetzler                   
Jennifer Wetzler, 2017-18 CRPTO President 
 


